
Fraudulent website and phishing email
related to The Hongkong and Shanghai
Banking Corporation Limited

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:

     The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) wishes to alert members of the
public to a press release issued by The Hongkong and Shanghai Banking
Corporation Limited relating to a fraudulent website and phishing email,
which has been reported to the HKMA. A hyperlink to the press release is
available on the HKMA website.

     The HKMA wishes to remind the public that banks will not send SMS or e-
mails with embedded hyperlinks which direct them to the banks' websites to
carry out transactions. They will not ask customers for sensitive personal
information, such as login passwords or One-Time Password, by phone, email or
SMS (including via embedded hyperlinks).

     Anyone who has provided his or her personal information, or who has
conducted any financial transactions, through or in response to the website
or email concerned, should contact the bank using the contact information
provided in the press release, and report the matter to the Police by
contacting the Cyber Security and Technology Crime Bureau of the Hong Kong
Police Force at 2860 5012.

Hospital Authority announces positive
patient cases detected via admission
screening or testing and clusters of
nosocomial COVID-19 infections

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     The Hospital Authority today (April 13) announced information regarding
patients who tested positive via admission screening or testing with patients
or staff members identified as close contacts and nosocomial COVID-19
infection cases.

     The following are the statistics of patients who tested positive via
admission screening or by testing in public hospitals with patients or staff
members identified as close contacts:
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Hospital/clinic

Number of
patients who
tested
positive

Number of
patients
identified
as close
contacts

Number of staff
members without
appropriate
personal
protective
equipment
identified as
close contacts

Ruttonjee Hospital 1 2 –
Kwai Chung Hospital 2 3 –

     Thorough cleaning and disinfection operations have been performed in the
affected areas by hospitals. The hospitals will continue to closely monitor
the health condition of patients and staff members, and communicate with the
Centre for Health Protection on the latest situation.

     There is no cluster of nosocomial infection cases reported in public
hospitals today.

Update on cluster of Candida auris
cases in Princess Margaret Hospital

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     Regarding an earlier announcement on Candida auris carrier cases, the
spokesperson for Princess Margaret Hospital gave the following update today
(April 13):

     Following contact tracing, three more patients (two males and one
female, aged 45 to 75) in medicine and geriatrics wards of the hospital were
confirmed as Candida auris carriers while not having signs of infection. The
three patients are now being treated under isolation and in stable condition.

     The hospital will continue the contact tracing of close contacts of the
patients in accordance with the prevailing guidelines. A series of enhanced
infection control measures have already been adopted to prevent the spread of
Candida auris:
 

Thorough cleansing and disinfection of the wards concerned;1.
Enhanced admission screening for patients and environmental screening2.
procedures; and
Application of stringent contact precautions and enhanced hand hygiene3.
of staff and patients.
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     The hospital will continue to closely monitor the situation of the
patients. The cases have been reported to the Hospital Authority Head Office
and the Centre for Health Protection for necessary follow-up.

FEHD reminds various sectors to
continue to comply with anti-epidemic
regulations during long Easter
holidays

     A spokesman for the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department (FEHD)
today (April 13) reminded various sectors to stay vigilant during the long
Easter holidays in order to help the epidemic situation continue to subside
and prevent a rebound. Operators of catering businesses and scheduled
premises must strictly comply with the requirements and directions under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Requirements and Directions) (Business and
Premises) Regulation (Cap. 599F) (the Regulation), the Prevention and Control
of Disease (Vaccine Pass) Regulation (Cap. 599L) and more. Customers must
also comply with the various anti-epidemic regulations and restrictions,
including the requirements on vaccination, group gatherings and the wearing
of masks.
      
     A spokesman for the FEHD said, "The latest directions issued by the
Secretary for Food and Health in relation to social distancing measures in
catering businesses and scheduled premises under the Regulation have been
extended till April 20 and the Vaccine Pass arrangements are implemented. The
FEHD will continue to step up its inspections and conduct joint operations
with the Police, so as to take stringent enforcement action against
operators, staff and customers of catering businesses and certain scheduled
premises who defy anti-epidemic regulations during the long Easter holidays."
      
     The spokesman reminded the public that, under the Vaccine Pass
arrangements, except under exempted scenarios (e.g. for those issued with a
COVID-19 Vaccination Medical Exemption Certificate or for other specified
scenarios), all persons aged 12 or above entering or remaining at any
specified premises (including all catering premises, FEHD markets and hawker
bazaars) must comply with the vaccination requirements.
      
     In addition, premises operators and members of the public must strictly
comply with a series of requirements and restrictions. Among these, members
of the public (excluding persons who only order takeaway) are required to use
the "LeaveHomeSafe" mobile application to scan the venue QR code before they
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enter catering premises or the FEHD's public markets, hawker bazaars and
cooked food markets. To ensure compliance with the Vaccine Pass requirements,
operators of catering businesses are required to use the latest version of
the "QR Code Verification Scanner" mobile app developed by the Government to
scan the QR code of a customer's vaccination record.
      
     They are also required to ensure that the ventilating system (outside
air) approved under the licence is properly repaired and maintained so that
the outside air supply consistently fulfils the approval requirements, and
that the system, regardless of whether it meets the requirement of an air
change per hour level of 6, is fully switched on when the premises is open
for business to ensure a proper supply of outside air. They are also required
to register having reached the requirements of air change or installation of
air purifiers that meet the specified specifications. They must, after air
purifiers have been installed at the premises, properly switch on, operate,
maintain and repair the air purifiers in accordance with the manufacturer's
manual when their premises are open for business.
      
     Catering premises which have yet to register via the designated FEHD
webpage on compliance with a minimum of six air changes per hour or
installation of air purifiers meeting the prescribed specifications are
required, under the directions, to remain closed. They must first comply with
the above requirements, complete such registration and obtain confirmation
from the FEHD as valid before they are allowed to reopen their businesses.
      
     Operators of catering premises are also required to display the posters
containing the "LeaveHomeSafe" venue QR code, notices applicable to premises
subject to active checking of the Vaccine Pass and notices on air change per
hour or air purifiers at the entrances of the premises or at conspicuous
locations.
      
     The FEHD also reminded operators of catering premises to make necessary
preparations for the new round of social distancing measures to be introduced
from April 21. To cope with a possible increase in the number of customers,
operators of catering premises may consider taking the following steps at the
entrance of the premises in a timely manner to enhance the efficiency of
scanning the vaccination records of customers: (1) use of a rear camera that
has stronger focusing performance if the front camera of the mobile device in
use is not sensitive enough, and (2) as needed, setting up several mobile
devices for customers to scan their vaccination records at the same time. 
      
     The FEHD has issued advisory letters to operators of catering premises
to remind them to comply with the relevant requirements and directions.
Details are set out in FEHD's webpage
(www.fehd.gov.hk/english/licensing/guide_general_reference/Advisory_Letter_CP
_20220412.html).
      
     If a person responsible for carrying on a catering business contravenes
the Regulation or the requirements and directions of the Vaccine Pass, he or
she is liable to be prosecuted and, upon conviction, to a maximum fine of
$50,000 and imprisonment for six months. Persons who are present at catering
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premises or other specified premises must comply with directions applicable
to them. Non-compliance with the relevant directions is an offence and
offenders are subject to a maximum fine of $10,000. The liability may be
discharged by paying a fixed penalty of $5,000. In addition, for customers in
breach of the requirement on the maximum number of persons per table within
catering premises, they are liable to a fixed penalty of $5,000 for violating
the Prevention and Control of Disease (Prohibition on Gathering) Regulation
(Cap. 599G). For customers not wearing a mask when they are not eating or
drinking at a table therein or they are not eating or drinking, they are
liable to a fixed penalty of $5,000 for contravening the Prevention and
Control of Disease (Wearing of Mask) Regulation (Cap. 599I).
      
     In addition, the FEHD will also conduct joint operations with several
government departments during the long Easter holidays at popular places
where foreign domestic helpers (FDHs) commonly gather, to carry out publicity
and educational work, appealing to FDHs to raise awareness of epidemic
prevention and comply with the various anti-epidemic regulations and
restrictions.
      
     During the operations, apart from arranging for cleaning contractors to
strengthen the street cleaning services at relevant spots, the FEHD will also
step up patrols to combat unlicensed hawking activities. Promotional leaflets
in multiple languages will also be distributed by the FEHD to appeal to FDHs
to maintain environmental hygiene and refrain from conducting unlicensed
hawking activities. FDHs will also be reminded by other government
departments to comply with the regulations on mask wearing and the
prohibition of gatherings in public places.
      
     From January to April 10 this year, the FEHD participated in over 360
inter-departmental joint operations at public places where people including
FDHs congregate during weekends and public holidays. A total of 74 fixed
penalty notices were issued to persons who breached public cleanliness
offences and caused obstruction in public places. In addition, seven persons
were arrested and prosecuted for illegal hawking in public places; 92
seizures of hawker abandoned articles, including cooked food, weighing about
442 kilograms, were effected; and three prosecutions were taken against the
operators of restaurants for breaching the Food Business Regulation (Cap.
132X).
      
     On the other hand, in light of the epidemic developments, the FEHD
markets will resume the closing time at 8pm. The FEHD has liaised with the
sector of the relevant trade federation on the opening hours of markets and
garnered its support and co-operation. Market management/cleaning service
contractors will continue to conduct thorough cleaning in all markets, cooked
food markets and cooked food centres after the venues are closed every day,
while the FEHD will continue to step up regular cleaning and disinfection of
communal areas and facilities in the markets, cooked food markets and cooked
food centres, including toilets, escalators, elevators and stair handrails,
with diluted household bleach regularly every day.
      
     To minimise the risk of COVID-19 transmission, the spokesman strongly



appealed to all sectors of the community to stay vigilant and comply with the
relevant regulations on prevention and control of disease in a concerted and
persistent manner during the long Easter holidays. The FEHD will continue to
maintain communication with the sector and strengthen its publicity efforts
and enforcement actions. All sectors are reminded to exercise self-discipline
and co-operate to fight the virus together.

Nomination form for Chief Executive
Election received today

     The Returning Officer of the sixth-term Chief Executive Election, Mr
Justice Keith Yeung Kar-hung, today (April 13) received a nomination form
from John Lee Ka-chiu.

     The Candidate Eligibility Review Committee will, within seven days after
the close of the nomination period, publish in the Gazette a notice of all
validly nominated candidates.

     A candidate's nomination must be subscribed by not less than 188 members
of the Election Committee, with not less than 15 members of the Election
Committee in each of the five sectors.

     The nomination period, which started on April 3, will run until April
16. As April 15 and 16 are both general holidays, the deadline for submitting
the nomination form would be 5pm on April 14.
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